Unapproved Emmet County Board of Supervisor Minutes
September 13, 2016
Regular Meeting

Board Room, Courthouse

Present: Bev Juhl, Vice-Chair 

  John Pluth

  Al Madden

  Jeff Quastad 

Absent: Tim Schumacher
Juhl, Vice-Chair, called the meeting to order.  Motion was made by Madden, seconded by Pluth, to review and approve the minutes from last week’s meeting and also approve them for publication.  All ayes, motion carried.

During public forum, Pluth stated that he had attended the County’s safety meeting held yesterday.  Discussion was held at the meeting concerning the E-dispatch, winter safety driving class and the continued discussion concerning the outside entries to the courthouse on the east and west side for some sort of wind break.  Quastad mentioned that he, Madden & Schumacher had attended the site visit last week for the K & T Olson Swine Site new confinement construction.
The Board reviewed the monthly claims for Emmet County.  It was moved by Pluth, seconded by Madden, to approve the claims as listed in the claims register.  All ayes, motion carried.

It was moved by Quastad, seconded by Pluth, to approve the drainage claims as listed.  All ayes, motion carried.

At 9:30, the Board held a joint telephonic conference with Dickinson & Clay County Supervisors regarding Joint Drainage District ECD#61, which Dickinson County controls.   The Joint Boards appointed Bill Leupold as Chairman and Lori Pedersen as Secretary.  Rick Hopper from Jacobson Westergard & Associates stated that there were approximately 200 acres of lands in Palo Alto County that are in the watershed area of this drainage district, but currently are not being assessed for any drainage on their lands in any district.  Hopper was asking for approval from the three joint boards to annex these lands into the joint drainage district of ECD#61.  It was moved by Jeff Quastad, seconded by Mardi Allen to include these lands in the joint district.  A roll call vote was taken with all members of the joint boards voting aye.  It was noted that a notice would be sent to these annexed landowners stating their annexation into joint drainage district ECD#61.
Hopper then stated that we need to go forward with the repair and that the reclassification does not affect the bid letting date that needs to be set.  Bev Juhl asked Hopper of he had a projection of when the reclassification would be complete.  Hopper stated it could be done fairly quickly; he said he would look at it with the other Commissioners and then submit it.  Then it would require a 40 day waiting period and involves notifying landowners and publications.  His suggestion was that we go ahead and set up a time and date for the bid letting for the repair in the next couple of weeks.  It was moved by Barry Anderson, seconded by Pam Jordon to set the bid letting for October 25, 2016 at 9:30 a.m.  It will be a telephonic meeting, with the lettings being opened at the Dickinson County Board of Supervisor meeting.  All ayes, motion carried.
The Board further discussed the Local Substitute Medical Decision Making Board.  It was moved by Pluth, seconded by Madden to accept the following individuals to be members on the Board; Kathy Preston, Jennifer Sylvester Cook, Judy Tangen, Melanie Summers Bauler and John Skrepak.  It was noted by the Board members that Schumacher, Chair, will call a meeting soon for the new members and at that time decide the 3 year staggered terms for each member.

It was moved by Quastad, seconded by Pluth, to reappoint Rick Gebel to the Civil Service Commission Board for a six year term.  All ayes, motion carried. A letter will be sent to Rick Gebel informing him and thanking him for his service.
It was moved by Madden, seconded by Pluth to reverse the original motion made at the board meeting, held on August 2, 2016, stating that the insurance refund check for the remainder of the payment for the armory roof would be deposited back into the L.O.S.S.T. Fund to changing it now and depositing it back into the General Fund. Ayes: Juhl, Pluth & Madden, with Quastad abstaining.  Motion carried.
It was moved by Madden, seconded by Quastad, to have the Vice-Chair sign the Substance Abuse Prevention Services Grant.  All ayes, motion carried.

The Board received and reviewed the Manure Management Plan (MMP) for


Jan-Len Acrs LLP
Jan-Len (F029)

18-98-30 Seneca Township

Andrew Olson

Andrews & Lorie Olson
19-99-32 Swan Lake Township
It was moved by Pluth, seconded by Quastad, to sign and approve payment of the bill for ECD#61 Drainage District and send back to control county, Dickinson for payment.  The bill was to Jacobson-Westergard & Associates in the amount of $1,600.  All ayes, motion carried.
Supervisors, Quastad and Pluth discussed two separate drainage district issues.
Motion was made by Pluth, seconded by Madden, to adjourn the meeting at 10:30 a.m.  All ayes, motion carried.
________________________________________

_________________________________________

Colleen Anderson, Assistant to the Auditor


Bev Juhl, Vice-Chair
